Group Response to Reading Questions Part One
Date and Time of Meeting: March 21, 2012 @ 3pm in room M391
Members Present: Susan Ednie, Gordon Young, Chris Calienes, Rick Fox, Jay Bernstein, Betsy Tompkins, Janine Graziano-King and Peter Santiago
Summary of Discussion:
The discussion began with attempts to decipher the code and determine what part of the country Professor X was from. Some guessed Midwestern US based on the description of the housing market others guessed Northeastern US and possibly the New York Metro area based on the description of the adjunct job market. Our conclusion was that the disenfranchisement that is expressed is a pretty common feeling of faculty across the country whether from adjuncts or full time faculty; the difference is how we choose to act on this feeling in different ways. The group debated Professor X’s assertion that future cops should not have to take Shakespeare in college, as it does not directly enhance their future career goals. Those who agreed interpreted Prof. X to be saying that college courses should more accurately reflect career paths of the students who take them. Others interpreted Prof. X’s argument to be rather elitist as the liberal arts education is meant to make the population more cultured and elevated, or as one member stated, to enjoy the arts for the arts sake. 
The nest major focus of the discussion was on the open door policy that is becoming increasingly prevalent across academia and is relevant to the CUNY system. We debated the philosophy of such policies as a bridge that allows class mobility to those who need it and are willing to work hard to attain it. At the same time some found salience in Prof. X’s argument that this open door policy has created a culture of entitlement where individuals assume that they are entitled to a college education whether they are able to complete this goal. At the end of the discussion the group seemed to be espousing a compromise where the majority of us were in favor of the open door policy but at the same time this policy required that we maintain our academic standards as professors and not let them slip as this was what Prof. X posited was happening in higher education today

For the Next Meeting:

The middle chapters of the book (roughly Chapters 8-14) are much more positive about the job that US higher education is doing. This was welcome news for the group members as there is the feeling that Professor X is overwhelmingly negative in his/her outlook. The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, April 18 @ 3pm in room M391. 
